



Town of Eden

71 Old Schoolhouse Rd

Eden Mills, VT  05653

Minutes of Emergency Selectboard Meeting

June 19, 2020
The Eden Selectboard held an emergency meeting on June 19, 2020 at the Eden Town Office at 7:00AM.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Barbara Dewyea (left at 8:43AM), Clayton Whittemore, Candy Vear (left at 8:05AM), Tracey Morin, Freeda Powers and Hannah Thomas.  Joining by phone for a portion of the meeting was: Roy Belcher, handling Public Inquiries with the VT Dept. Of Health.  

Ricky opened the meeting at 7:06AM.  The Board called this emergency meeting in order to initiate protocol for the Lake Eden Recreation Area in proactive consideration of COVID19.

Barbara made a motion to go into executive session to discuss a clear and imminent peril to the public safety and emergency response measures, the disclosure of which could jeopardize public safety. Clayton seconded the motion. The Board voted 3-0 in favor and entered executive session at 7:08AM.  Executive Session ended at 9:21AM.  Ricky reported that the Board will reconvene at 4PM at the Town Offices, in a public discussion to finalize the protocol for LERA as it relates to COVID 19.  Clayton made a motion to adjourn the emergency meeting.  Ricky seconded the motion. The emergency meeting adjourned at 9:23AM.
The Board met again on June 19, 2020 at the Eden Town Office at 4:00PM.  Present at the meeting were:  Ricky Morin, Barbara Dewyea, Clayton Whittemore, Candy Vear, Tracey Morin, Freeda Powers and Hannah Thomas.  
Ricky opened the meeting at 4:05PM.  The Board called this emergency meeting in order to initiate protocol for the Lake Eden Recreation Area in proactive consideration of COVID19.

The Board read and reviewed an email from Attorney Barlow which outlines State guidance for Campgrounds, RV Parks, and Seasonal Resorts from the Agency of Commerce & Community Development (ACCD).  ACCD is the agency in charge of the reopening efforts statewide and is offering guidance intended to prevent general spread of the virus.
The Board clarified that per State guidelines regarding large groups/gatherings at the Beach, the designated site of use is the Day Use Area, which can in fact accommodate groups, no larger than 25, so long as they adhere to 6’ physical distancing.  Beach Manager, Hannah Thomas, verified that she is keeping a log of beach goers which includes a contact name and phone number.  All playground equipment and the shelter have been closed off to discourage use.  There are signs encouraging safe social distancing and for the most part, Hannah said, she sees compliance with that.  The Board discussed mask use and decided there should be signage also encouraging people to wear masks at LERA.  
Per the States’ guidelines regarding Campgrounds, which are more stringent than for the Beach, she will begin having all guests and visitors to the Campground complete and sign a health questionnaire upon check-in. This Certificate of Compliance is part of the State’s Be Smart, Stay Safe Executive Order.  Any guests that exhibit signs of illness or COVID-19 symptoms upon arrival may not be allowed to check-in.  If symptoms begin during their stay they must be asked to leave and return home if possible.  If departure is not possible, guests must self-isolate for the remainder of their stay and the VT Dept. of Health must be contacted immediately.  The Board decided not to keep a contact tracing list of visitors to the Campground as the State would be in direct contact with the individual campers if the need for contact tracing arose in the Campground area.  
Candy mentioned that Sawyer Alberi has offered to come talk with the Board on the topic of COVID-19 if they would like.  Ricky added that the Health Officer should be involved. Faye Cochran has also offered to help with guidance if asked.

The Board discussed what would be the protocol for the Beach as well as the Campground if a positive case of COVID-19 is diagnosed at LERA.  The Board decided that if a positive case of COVID-19 is diagnosed at LERA, the Town will close both the Beach and Campground immediately with 48hr. notice to vacate given to seasonal campers.  After a thorough cleaning, it is possible that LERA (Beach area only) would reopen.
Clayton made a motion that should LERA have a positive case of COVID-19, the following protocol will be enacted: The Town will close the Beach and Campground immediately.  Seasonal campers will be given a 48 hour notice to vacate and quarantine for 14 days.  Tent Site campers will be required to quarantine for 14 days off-site.  LERA would look to reopen under guidance from the CDC and ACCD.  Other issues that may arise to be addressed at that time.  Barbara seconded the motion.  The Board voted 3-0 in favor.
Clayton made a motion to adjourn.  Ricky seconded the motion. The emergency meeting adjourned at 4:48PM.  
Unapproved minutes

Freeda Powers
Town Administrative Assistant
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